Faculty Development Committee 
[bookmark: _GoBack]April 14, 2015
11am, LIB 216
Agenda
Attendance: Anne Connor, Michael Rousell, George Quainoo, Jackie Apodaca, Megan Farnsworth

1. Approve Minutes from February 26, 2015
a. George moved and Megan seconded.
2. Review Carpenter II Applications and Allocate Funds
a. Anne will send Karla Reinhart a note about poor quality of application.
b. Note to Terry Longshore (from Penny) explaining that you can’t apply for funding for one conference and use if for another if you don’t get accepted.
c. All funds allocated except for $10.
3. Update from Penny about drafting letter to Carpenter Foundation requesting change to current policies, such as removing focus on terminal degree granting:
a. Replace “new scholarship” with “new aspects of scholarship” and also add “creative endeavors.”


For the issue about sending a letter to the Carpenter Foundation, I don't think anyone needs to send a letter to the Carpenter Foundation about terminal degrees.  That may have been the emphasis [of the Faculty Development Committee] many years ago when a higher percentage of our faculty came here without a terminal degree, but it's not an issue now.  I checked with Polly Williams, administrator of the Carpenter Foundation about this very thing a few years ago, and she checked with Emily Mostue, the Carpenters' daughter, who now heads the Foundation, about whether any of the funding activities for Carpenter I Grants have a higher priority.  Ms. Williams said that Ms. Mostue said there is no priority, and that " . . .when Jane Carpenter established these, the purpose was simply for the benefit of the students attending the college. Better educated faculty is better for the students. We are comfortable with however you choose to disperse those funds--for terminal degrees or research, or pursuing new scholarship at another institution."

4. Last year of term on FDC for Anne.  Elect new Chair now or wait until fall?
a. Leave to Fall
5. Meeting adjournment
Mike moved. George seconded.

